
BLPA Annual Meeting
July 29, 2017 
10:00  AM 

Camp Wabasso - Dining Hall - South Sutton, NH
Attending:  36 Voting Members and 2 Non- Members
Meeting called to order at 10:00 AM
· Welcome

· Bruce called the meeting to order
· Introduced the Executive Committee and Board
· Welcomed our new members
· Clerks’ Report:  Betsy Fowler
· Bruce reviewed the names of current and past members who have passed away this past year—for a Moment of Silence  
· John Biewener
· Jerry Grote
· Lynn King
· John Mullen
· Irene Carol Byam
· Patricia Arsenault
· Gene Fontaine
· Moe Geoffrion
· Robin Geoffrion
· Edwin Kenrick
· Emil Johnson
· John Mears
· Minutes from May 27, 2017 Annual  Meeting   
· MOTION:   Bob Wright moved that the minutes be accepted. Seconded by Bill Hallahan  - VOTE- Approved- Unanimous
· Membership - Peg DeMone      
· 2 Lifetime Members—Don Wright and Veda Hosmer
· 2 Complimentary memberships – for Camp Wabasso
· 76  paid members to date 
· $695.00 in memorial (legacy) donations
· $300.00 in dockage fees/dock rentals
· $505.00 general donations
· $140.00 non-member donations
· Flares- $153.00 - profit
· Financial:  Kristine Mozes –Treasurer
· Kristine Reviewed

· FY 2016 - 17 Final Budget

· We met our targets for both Boat Launch fees and 85 paid memberships for income

· FY 2017- 18 – YTD Budget 
· Per checks/money deposited – currently have 66 members

· Info up-to-date as of 7/28/17

· We continue to receive reimbursement for legal services re lift at beach

· FY 2018 -19 – Proposed Budget

· Reduced Property Tax line for expenses due to permanent adjustment from Town of Sutton

· Flares and Donations moved to separate lines—not part of Operating Budget

· Added a line in Expenses re Charitable Donations (BLPA to other agencies)

· MOTION: Bob Wright moved to accept the Treasurer’s report to include 2016-17 Final, 2017-18 Year-to-Date and 2018-19 budget.  Seconded by Paul Ezen.  VOTE: Approved – Unanimous
· Nominating Committee – Steve Domber
· 3 New Board Members needed 

· Names proposed from Committee

· Paula Carnes

· Doug Deland

· Jeff Ellsworth

· Executive Committee for the coming year
· Names proposed by the Committee

· Bruce Ellsworth – President

· Chris Kelley – Vice President

· Kristine Mozes  - Treasurer

· Betsy Fowler- Clerk

· Steve inquired is there were any nominations from the floor. There were none.

· MOTION- Steve Dumber: to recommend the Slate of Board Members and the Slate of Officers to the Membership.  Seconded by Vicki Willard. VOTE: Approved- Unanimous
· COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Adopt- A  Highway (Betsy Fowler for Tim Beale)
· Fall 2016 and Spring 2017 were completed

· Fall 2017 may be our year to renew our Adopt- A- Highway status with the State. Tim will do that and provide us with documentation.

· Dam  Report- Bruce Ellsworth
· Per recommendation of our consultant we are keeping the level a bit low to prevent erosion in a certain location on the dam.
· Bruce inquired if anyone had any current concerns about the level—none were noted at this time
· Next planned lake lowering in Fall of 2018 – Per our By-Laws we are required to present a petition to the Town of Sutton, for a public hearing—with a minimum of 10 Member signatures.  
· Members were reminded to consider any maintenance, repairs or improvements they may be considering and to plan appropriately for state/local permits, etc.
· MOTION:  Bruce Ellsworth moved to have BLPA go ahead with the process of lowering the lake in the Fall of 2018.  Seconded by Chan Blodgett. 
· Discussion
· Boards are pulled shortly after Labor Day—people should notice the water level coming down by Mid-to-Late September
· Members are advised to take boats out in a timely manner to avoid trouble with water level
· Dam will be inspected and maintenance will be done.
· It is expected that the boards will go back in at the dam in November or December—depending on weather and work needed
· Water is lowered then we see what is needed to be done 
· Any maintenance paid from Capital funds – not Operating Budget
· Has there ever been a breach to the dam?  NO. ( BREACH is defined as THROUGH OR AROUND the dam – not OVER.)
· Bruce noted that a breach to the right of the dam would be a significant issue
· Chris Kelley has been doing some research—with other lakes about what it would take if we ever had a major incident or needed to replace the dam.  VERY HIGH numbers involved.   (Chan noted that the very first dam – built in the 1940s cost $620.00).
· VOTE: APPROVED (Lower the Lake)  Unanimous
· Discussion of Annual Lake Lowering issues
· Usually drop lake about 6”
· Bruce inquired if members want to have a 6” or 12” off-season lowering
· Last year there was a problem on the Rte 114 side with higher levels and ice damage
· It was noted that with a higher level there is a bigger  load  on the dam—we need to consider the need to preserve the dam
· If the lake is low—higher risk of invasive species taking hold
· We can’t predict from year to year what our snow melt or seasonal rains will add to the lake
· MOTION: Bob Wright moved to lower the lake annually by 6” on or about October 1st  of each year. Seconded by Chris Kelley. VOTE: Approved- voice vote 
· Beach Report –  Carrie Godkin
· All is going well
· Seems like more members using the beach this summer
· More grass growing on beach
· Please don’t feed the ducks!!!
· The lift at the beach which allows a member to use a kayak to launch is completed
· Legal expenses were incurred – per agreement with this member, all legal expenses are being reimbursed. (noted in our financial information)
· John has fixed the Wright’s Beach sign—THANK YOU JOHN
· Bruce thanked Carrie and John for their continued efforts
· Weed Watch- Bruce Ellsworth/Betsy Fowler
· Weed Watch is an essential part of our Mission
· We continue to struggle to get more people involved.
· People are not responding to/signing up because of  weekly e-mails
· As of July 30th—64 sessions available – 27 have gone uncovered
· Continue to note this need in Newsletter
· Newsletter – Betsy Fowler 
· Per Board decision in May—there was no Spring/Summer Newsletter
· Members who have deceased will be noted
· Need a feature article 
· Bob Wright mentioned the Warner Scenic River (NH Rivers Management and Protection Program). He will send the info to Betsy
· Add something about use of Fireworks- safety, types of fireworks with debris, etc.
· Weed Watch 
· Water Quality/ Conservation –Steve Domber/ Chris Kelley
· First water testing of the year has been conducted. No results yet.
· Steve provided a presentation for the Membership that showed the purpose, trends or our water testing and weed watch info, etc.
· BLPA (the BLPOA) first started water quality testing in 1966
· No serious concerns – but we do have some changes in pH that should be monitored (Rainfall?)
· Steve has learned that lakes tend to go in cycles—we have a decrease in vegetation- also to be monitored, not a serious concern.
· Steve encouraged members to check out the web-site at DES that has all the data from our lake and all other lakes in NH
· It is important for each property owner to manage their properties to be water quality friendly (Monitor septic systems, be aware of the chemicals you use on your property, minimize impervious surfaces)
· Question – are there any HOT SPOTS around the lake.  (No one spot is identified as more significant than others)
· This presentation will be added to the Web-site as a link and info will be added to the newsletter
· DISCUSSION re Billings Pond:
· Inquiry from residents of Billings Pond for monitoring
· BLPA has been monitoring at Billings for several years at the “outflow” at Billings and then where that stream enters into Billings
· Russell Pond was also added several years ago due the impact of road salt and other contaminants because of its close proximity to Rte 114
· Billings residents wonder about need for more sites in Billings- (27 Acre pond- residents note there are 3 Beaver dams )
· It was noted that Billings does not have a large watershed and is not at high risk for contaminants from run-off
· Extra water testing sites are not built into the budget for this year-so adding sites would need to be considered for the 2019-20 budget – if they are to be added
· TASK:  Water Quality Committee and Executive Committee will review this request and advise members and residents from Billings Pond.
·  Website – Justin Shumway
· Our domain registration is good for one more year
· Requests any pictures or links people would like added
· Justin reminded members that we can access the Web-Site and the Weed Watch sign-up from any device – including our cell phones! And –there is an instructional video posted at the web-site on how to do Weed Watch.
· New Business
· Fireworks –Bruce Ellsworth
· A concern has been raised about the shooting off of fireworks from the BLPA beach and liability
· Vicki Willard was asked to check with our insurance company about this issue
· No increased liability to the Association because fireworks are legal in the State of NH
· Concern noted about the debris at the beach—hard plastic/splintered pieces—which also float in from other areas where fireworks have been – better attention to clean up needed. (Newsletter)
· It was also noted that Fireworks can be stressful to our Veterans, especially if not expected.  Be considerate of our Veterans.  Independence Day is a great tradition and all people EXPECT fireworks at that time.  But—if fireworks are fired randomly throughout the summer it can be a huge stressor.
· Fundraisers- Bruce Ellsworth – 
· None planned for this year
· We need to be thinking about what fundraisers we might do in the future
· We have a heavy reliance on the Dog House fundraiser – but we should be prepared for when that may no longer be an option for us
· Kristine noted that the income from Dog House and Logo fundraisers in the past few years have basically covered the cost of our dam maintenance every 5 years.  (Last 6 years $14,000 from Dog House and $2, 000 from Logo sales)
· Bruce thanked the many members who work hard every year to keep BLPA business moving along, allows us to accomplish our mission of managing the beach, monitoring water quality and protecting the dam.
· OTHER:
· Nancy Isaacson raised a concern about Water Safety and reminded members that ALL watercraft are required to have life preservers on board—this includes Paddle Boards.   She also noted that we no longer have a person as our Water Safety Officer.  
· Bruce explained that there used to be a state program encouraging lakes to assign this position to someone. It no longer exists.  However- If anyone is interested in this – please let him know
· We do a pretty good job of monitoring ourselves around the lake. 
· Motion to Adjourn- Betsy Fowler. Seconded by Marilou Steblai.  VOTE- Approved- Unanimous
· Meeting ADJOURNED – 11:33 AM
· NEXT ANNUAL MEETING OF THE MEMBERSHIP –   Summer 2018 (Exact date TBD)
Respectfully submitted - 

Betsy Fowler- BLPA Secretary – 8/4/2017

(APPROVED BY VOTE BY MEMBERSHIP AT 7/28/18 ANNUAL MEETING)
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